  
Madison County Board of Health Meeting
Thursday, July 23, 2015 -  6:30 pm
Health Department Board Room
Members Present
Dr. Meg Pressley, DVM and Chair 				Jim Baker, Commissioner
Dr. Reese Steen, DDS					Mike Stevenson, Public			               Larry Peek, Engineer					Loretta Leake, NP	
Marianna Daly, M.D. Ex Officio
					                                   
                                                                                                                Members Absent
		
Ronda Hensley, NP	 					Debbie Ponder, Public					Susan Coates, RPH						Andrew Thomas, Public
                                                                           Positions Vacant  				
										
Vacant MD						

  Regular Meeting	 Special Meeting
AGENDA
I. Welcome, Call to Order and Introductions	Called to order@	6:43				Chair Pressley		  
a. Welcome

b.  Andrew Thomas is filling the vacant position as a representative of the public for BOH. He was unable to attend and DR Steen gave a short introduction in his absence.
 
c. BOH Vacancy – Dr Daly is aware of 1 physician who lives in Madison County and also there is potential from HSHP.
The county finance officer keeps up with all board vacancies and when a candidate is open to serving, the finance officer presents them to the BOCC. After a representative from the BOH contacts the potential candidate the county finance officer will be notified. Dr Daly offered to make initial contact if BOH chooses.

d. Nomination and election of vice chair
 Dr Steen nominated Mike Stevenson as the vice chair, 2nd by Larry Peek, the nomination was passed unanimously.

II. Consent Agenda	- Approval of							Chair Pressley		  
a. Agenda
b. Board of Health Minutes, June
Mike Stevenson motioned to approve the agenda and minutes, 2nd by Larry Peek, motion passed unanimously.

III. Public Input Session
No public input
IV. Public Health Highlight											
a.  Communicable Disease Report                                                     			Hayley McPeters 
    
Tammy Cody introduced Hayley who presented the communicable disease report. Hayley reported on all cases we had in Madison County for the 2014 year as to the number of each type of communicable disease. There was a short discussion around flu vaccines.
Tammy Cody noted that the health department has been invited speak at the radio station in Marshall.                                                         	
V. Announcements 												
a. Medicaid Cost Settlement 							Tammy Cody
All health departments were expecting to get the cost settlement last fiscal year, but it has yet to come. This delay affects many counties and some more than us. There is a health director meeting tomorrow where we hope to hear a decision about how much the cost settlement will be decreased.  This has been in negotiation for many months. 
This does create a cash flow issue. Health Departments need to begin to think about how to function without this money. 
VI. Administrative Reports
a. Expenditure/Revenue Report   					    	Becky Webb	                 
Becky gave the financial report.  She confirmed the BOCC approval of our proposed budget with a few changes that resulted in a savings for the county in an amount of approximately $27,000.

b. Medical Director’s Report							Dr. Daly			 
Dr Daly reported that Tammy is doing an excellent job in her new role. She is very pleased to work with her and looking forward to more to come.
   
The Health Department has entered into a discussion with Mission Health System about a Duke Endowment Grant for chronic disease prevention. This grant will be pursued next year and will have a focus on prevention of diabetes. Two staff members have attended a week-long diabetes education training program to put us in a good position for this grant.

The Health Department is still looking at pursuing the possibility of providing ultrasound to our prenatal patients. We need to find funds for a machine, but have worked through most of the other issues. There was discussion around affordability, liability and viability of this service.
 
The Health Department is looking at the need for Practice Management Evaluation for clinical services. The State consultants could provide this service. This would help us streamline services to make them more efficient and cost effective.

Tammy Cody and Dr Daly met with the Regional Health Directors and learned more about Mission’s Accountable Care Organization (ACO) with feedback regarding the impact this could potentially have on services that Health Departments provide.

Work is moving forward on use of Naloxone in the community to prevent unintended harm from drug overdose. There have been 3 deaths in the county this year. Dr Daly talked to a new reporter about the potential of doing an article about Naloxone.

c. Deputy Director’s Report							Tammy Cody
Tammy Cody reported on the following items:

The Madison County Health Department participated in an assessment with Disability Partners Center for Independent Living which is a new state requirement. We are working on a corrective action plan for insufficiencies found during the visit.

Our State Reaccreditation Consultant worked with staff to continue efforts to prepare for reaccreditation.

The Pregnancy Care Management program was visited by the program consultant, state supervisor and Community Care of WNC director to review our corrective action plan. They are pleased with the plan and changes the Health Department has made.

The Communicable Disease audit went very well and the consultant was very complimentary of our staff.

We will need to relocate a fire alarm on the first floor due to a fire alarm inspection. We are working with maintenance on this issue.

The Triple P subcontract was approved by the state. ARP took over the program on July 1; however they have not hired a permanent coordinator at this point. We are eager to have this service available to our residents again. 

We are still behind with restaurant inspections. 

Mommy Mondays continues to be a huge success. Last month 120 people were in attendance. This program is operated by volunteers and donations.

We have been invited to submit a grant application to Community Benefits with Mission – Tobacco Free Madison. The grant proposal is for fifty thousand dollars. This is the third year we have applied for this grant. There is hope to increase the legal age to purchase tobacco products to 21.
						
VII. Other Business
a. No other business		          	
VIII. New Business   
a. Personnel Requests							Tammy Cody		
i. School Nurse
There has been a vacant school nurse position since end of school year. An email was sent to all BOH members about this. Halie Coates wants to vacate the maternal health nurse position and fill the school nurse position.
A motion to approve this change was made by Mr Baker, Dr Steen 2nd the motion, motion passed unanimously.

ii. Contract Environmental Health Positon
A contract between Savannah Kent and Madison County Health Department for Ms Kent to provide food and lodging inspection on weekends was presented to the Board. 
A motion to approve the contract was made by Mike Stevenson, Loretta Leake 2nd the motion, motion passed unanimously.

iii. Women’s Programs Public Health Nurse
A request was made to the Board to approve an increase in Amy Massey’s hours by 4 to 24 hours and to change her position from temporary to permanent. Additionally, a request to make her pay consistent with other nurse’s pay was presented. This is a savings to the county 36 hours and has been approved by the BOCC.
 A motion to approve the request was made by Dr Steen, Mike Stevenson 2nd the motion, motion passed unanimously.
b. 2015 meeting schedule 
Tammy Cody presented the BOH schedule to coordinate with BOCC meetings. Dr Steen recommends fewer meetings will be more attractive to members. In the past the meetings were changed from quarterly to every other month. Tammy asked the BOH to determine which schedule would be best. Dr Steen thinks quarterly meetings with option of emergency meetings would meet the needs of the BOH.
A motion was made by Dr Steen to have quarterly meetings and allow the Director prerogative to call other meetings, Loretta Leake 2nd  the motion, motion passed unanimously.

The BOH was asked to approve a meeting schedule of the 4th Thursday at 6:30 PM with a light meal served at 6:00PM each month of January, April, July and October.
A motion was made by Mr Baker, Dr Steen 2ndthe motion, motion passed unanimously.

The BOH was asked if the Health Department could pursue the obtaining of ultrasound equipment if Tammy Cody and Dr Daly find it feasible, the Health Department can find funding and if the BOCC approves the plan.
A motion was made by Dr Steen to proceed, Loretta Leake 2nd the motion, motion passed unanimously.

For Your Information and/or Additional Comments: 
Tammy Cody asked how the BOH would like to get information. In the past information was sent via zip drive and books. It was noted that it helps to get documents out before meetings and hard copies are beneficial to have. After discussion consensus was that a zip drive would be used for statutes, BOH requirements and other items that do not change. The zip drives will be given to new board members and others as changes occur.  For future meetings board members will receive an email with attachments and/or hard copies of materials to help prepare for the meeting. Each board member made note if they prefered an email or hard copies. 

IX. Adjournment									             		   Chair 

[bookmark: _GoBack]A motion was made to adjourn by Dr Steen, Loretta Leake 2nd the motion, motion passed unanimously. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:13 PM 

Next Meeting: Oct 22nd 6:00 pm
